
Question on Notice 
 

No. 247 
 

Asked on 19 March 2024 
 
 

MR J KRAUSE ASKED MINISTER FOR TRANSPORT AND MAIN ROADS AND MINISTER 
FOR DIGITAL SERVICES (HON B MELLISH) 
 
QUESTION: 
 
With reference to the current construction and commissioning program—  
 
Will the Minister advise the forecast date (month and year) that the first passengers are expected 
to use Cross River Rail? 
 
ANSWER: 
 
I thank the Member for Scenic Rim for the question. 
 
The majority of construction on Cross River Rail is expected to be complete within 2025 and first 
passenger services are expected to commence in 2026, once sufficient time has been allowed 
for safety testing, commissioning, familiarisation and integration with existing public transport 
services. I am advised that the precise month of commencing passenger services will be 
determined closer to the opening date.    
 
 
 


